
 

 
 

 

Dear Valued Guests 

 

Thank you for choosing DoubleTree by Hilton Naha Shuri Castle. 

An unexploded U.S. bomb left over from World War II has been found at a sewage 
system construction site in Shuri district in Naha city. 

The unexploded bomb will be disarmed and removed by Japanese Self-Defense 
Forces on Sunday, 29th September. Therefore, Okinawa police department will restrict 
traffic and the entry of the designated area is strictly prohibited during the specified 
time period. 

We will change the operation of the hotel on Sunday, 29th September as we are 
located within the evacuation zone.  

 
Sunday, 29th September 2024 

Disarm and Removal of Unexploded Bomb 

- Evacuation begins at 8:50 am 

- Traffic restrictions at 9:50 am 

- Disarming and removal of the unexploded bomb at 10:00 am 

- Expected completion by 2:00 pm 

※Exiting the hotel is strictly prohibited from 9:50 am to 2:00 pm. 

 

Hotel Operations 

- Please ensure to check out by 9:00 am 

※Expect significant delays; it is advised to plan accordingly. 

- Stay-over guests planning to leave the hotel on 29th September should do so by 9:20 am. 

- Check-in commence at 3:00 pm 

Restaurant Operations 

- Breakfast:  

 6:00 am to 9:30 am (Last Order at 9:00 am) at Grand Castle Dining 

- Lunch:  

 11:00 am to 6:00 pm (Last Order at 5:30 pm) at Grand Castle Café, a la carte menu only 



- Dinner Buffet:  

 6:00 pm to 9:30 pm (Last Order at 9:00 pm) at Grand Castle Dining 

※Japanese Restaurant Fuji, Chinese Restaurant Shunten, and Afternoon Tea are closed. 

 

Garden Pool 

- Opens at 3:00 pm 

Courier Service 

- Resumes at 3:00 pm 
 
 


